
 

 

 

Instructions  

of the Director General of the Customs Authority No. (70) for the year 2021 

 

Withing the framework of the follow-up of the work performance at logistical centers that 

operate under the national single window system, operation under the Advance Cargo 

Information system “ACI” in sea ports and our keenness to promptly finalize the transactions 

related to this system. 

 

It should be alerted on all those dealing with the Advance Cargo Information system “ACI” 

to commit to what has been stipulated in the provisions of Article 198 paragraph “s” of the 

Executive Regulations of the Customs Law promulgated by the decree of the Minister of 

Finance No.430 for the year 2021 which provided for that “the data of the commercial invoice 

shall be sent electronically indicating therein the contents of the shipment in terms of 

items’ data including the global code number for each item (standard numbering system 

GS1 or any other standard global numbering system). In case of absence of a global code 

number (GS1) for any item, the part number shall be determined according to the nature 

of the inbound item.” 

 

These instructions shall be minutely implemented to avoid being held responsible.  

 

Director General of the Customs Authority 

 

(Elshahat Ghatwary) 

 

Issued on     3/11/2021 


